FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2002, we submit our request for the following information in respect of businesses and/or individuals licensed to sell or supply alcohol within your local authority:
1. The total number of licensed outlets within your local authority area.
We have 1199 Premises Licensed to sell alcohol (1151 premises licences with alcohol and 48 club premises)

2. The total number of outlets with a restriction applied to them for ABV on any alcohol product other than beer and cider.

3. The total number of outlets with a restriction applied to them for ABV on beer and cider products.

4. The names of the outlets with a restriction applied to them for ABV on beer and cider products.

5. The reasons for applying a restriction to these outlets.

6. The process for selection of products to apply a restriction to for ABV, on beer and cider ranges.

7. The strategy to review a license renewal application for incorporating future restrictions for ABV on beer and cider.

8. Any specific brands which have a restriction for ABV on beer and cider placed on them.

9. Any specific conditions placed on restricting sale of products of beer and cider:

· ABV %

· Number of cans/bottles in a pack for retail

· Packaging restrictions i.e. glass bottle / can

With regard to questions 2 to 9 – We cannot complete the request within the allotted time as we would have to carry out a manual search of all the licences – our current system does not allow us to search conditions attached to licences without going into each individual licence record. A search parameter cannot be created to include conditions attached to licences due the configuration of our software. 

Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
